Kyuyo SSH Activity Record 2023 (March)

"Exchange Meeting with Kyoto Prefectural Momoyama High School" (3.19.Sun - 21.Tue)

The exchange meeting held with Kyoto Prefectural Momoyama High School was a resounding success, with the participation of 12 students from Kyuyo High School. The lecture on "The Wonders of Light" by Mr. Tokumi Tsunanao left the students deeply moved and enriched with new knowledge. The passion displayed by the teacher inspired a heightened eagerness for learning among the students.

During the poster exchange session, friendships deepened, and interactions with students from a different school brought new perspectives. Sharing their research achievements, the students stimulated each other and experienced the joy of learning together.

The fieldwork at Mt. Daimonji provided a valuable experience for the students. Surrounded by nature, they measured soil radiation and experienced the fascinating world of science. The day was filled with excitement as they appreciated the beauty and mystery of nature, while strengthening their bonds.

The students expressed their gratitude to the chaperoning teachers, Ms. Naka and Ms. Hirayasu. With their support and encouragement, the exchange meeting became meaningful and memorable. Anticipation for the next meeting grew, and the students renewed their determination to cherish learning and fostering bonds as they continue to grow.





